DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Prior to the council meeting a Mr John Fisher a representative of the Fromus Valley Educational Trust held a Q&A session regarding their proposal to open a “Free School” in Saxmundham in 2012.
A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 9th November 2010 at 7.50pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Mayhew, Reeves, Rhys-Evans, Wilson. & District Cllr. Slater & County Cllr Leighton.    

 In attendance were 3 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.

11.1
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Maclachlan & Field.  

11.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. No questions or issues were raised by members of the public.

11.3
MINUTES. 

11.3.1
All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

11.3.2 
Matters arising – Cllr Reeves stated that the Village Hall Ctte were not prepared to contribute to the cost of the Housing Needs Survey.
11.4
PLANNING

11.4.1 
Hotel, London Road. This application has been passed by SCDC. All Cllrs expressed their deep dismay that their objections had been ignored. District Cllr B. Slater had represented the council’s objections strongly but had not been successful in stopping the application. Further objections could only be made via Judicial Review which was expensive and unlikely to succeed. Cllr Coates-Smith will contact the Highways Dept asking why their advice over access to the area had been dropped.
11.4.2
Cllrs Coates-Smith & Reeves attended a Town & Parish Planning Forum. They complained that notice of the successful Hotel application was in the press prior to the council being informed. 
11.4.3
A concern has been expressed that the new fence at the Old School House has been erected outside their boundary. A second concern was also raised about a new driveway that has been dug at Aisthorpe. The chairman will draw both of these concerns to the planning authority for their advice.
11.5
FINANCE

11.5.1
A proposed draft budget for 2011-2012 was presented to the council. A copy is attached. Proposed by Cllr Wilson & Seconded by Cllr Mayhew. Nobody dissented. 
11.5.2
Cllr Coates-Smith stated that the current Bank surplus of approx £5000 should be ring-fenced for future projects of the Parish Church & Village Hall or other village projects. Cllrs Reeves & Mayhew stated this was tax payers money and voters needed to be consulted.
11.5.3
Payment of the following expenses was approved. £32.86 for stamps & stationary. £30 Poppy Wreath. £76.37 cleaning of war memorial. £180 cutting of allotment & Coronation square. £330 Grass cutting in Church.
11.5.4
Donations to charities will be deferred to the end of the year when finances are known.

11.5.5
Monies of £3000 for play areas will be left until a need is identified.
11.6
HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY

The survey identified 4+ local needs houses were required in the parish which do not have to be in the village envelope. The next stage will be for 3 social landlords to be identified who will present their proposals to the parish.  The council agreed to proceed to this next step. 
11.7
EMERGENCY PLAN.

A sub ctte meeting has been held and contents agreed. Advice had been sought from Suffolk Emergency planning unit re Sizewell which will be included in the plan. The full plan will be presented to the January meeting.
11.8
A Job Description and Contract for the Clerk was approved and signed by both parties.

11.9
Cllr Coates-Smith reported that the Methodist chapel was now closed. Their authorities are investigating other uses for the building and until a decision is made the building and contents are locked.
11.10
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

County Cllr. R Leighton stated that 28% cuts are likely and progress is being made in identifying areas of saving. These may take 2 – 3 years to implement.
District Cllr. B. Slater. continued with the theme of cuts and stated some services may be devolved downwards with little or no funding attached.
The Planning Services Scrutiny Report had been presented to cabinet and 13 recommendations accepted. The main points being better consultation and feedback with more time on planning applications. He was thanked for his efforts on the Hotel Planning application and expressed regret that it had been approved.
Cllr Reeves reported  that efforts to meet Mr Lee-Phipps had yet to be successful. About £1000 were to be spent on doors & the roof. Interest in grants from The Lottery Fund have been registered  for future application.
Cllr Rhys-Evans reported that the owner of the diagonal footpath to the A12 has been contacted and intends to grass the field and mow a footpath across.
Cllr Mayhew has collected most allotment rents with only 1 to pay. There are still 2 people interested in new plots.
Cllr Coates-Smith reported that Sizewell Parish Liaison Group are still hoping for money from EDF for community projects. It is believed Sizewell planning application will be 2012 one year after Hinkley Point.
11.11
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS


A thank you letter from CAB for the £30 donation had been received.

Acknowledgment of our concerns of traffic on the rail crossing to Network Rail has been received and will be replied to later.
The clerk has a copy of the Scrutiny of Planning Services minutes mentioned in 11.10 and these will be circulated in pass around.

A grit bin licence is required to place our grit bin and is still awaited. 

11.12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

A letter has been received from the Fox Inn complaining that dog owners are using their catering bin to dispose of dog poo. This is privately paid for and not suitable for this purpose.
Cllrs agreed to look into purchasing a dog bin to be placed on the Fox property.

Communication from Land Registry had been received recommending all land owed by the parish be registered. Cllr Coates-Smith to investigate the status of the Allotment field and Coronation site.
11.13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11th January 2011 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.33 pm.

At feedback from residents,  one resident expressed his concerns that the council were proposing a 100% increase in their precept when they already had £5000 in their bank accounts  ring fenced for the Church & Village Hall, both of which were charities. He questioned if this was a proper use of Rate payers money and pointed out that it meant an increase of approx £18 in the year to each Band D house in the parish.

Draft Budget for Financial Year 2011 - 2012

Income






2010 -2011

 2011-2012

Precept






2500.00


5000.00

Allotments





  100.00


  120.00

Bank Interest





    20.00


      1.00








________

_______








2620.00


5121.00

Expenses

Clerks Salary





 2000.00


 2000.00

Clerks Expenses








   200.00

Allotment field




   
   100.00


   100.00

Insurance





   300.00


   300.00

Churchyard





   350.00


   350.00

Donations





   150.00


   150.00

S.A.L.C.





   
   160.00


   200.00

War Memorial





     80.00


     90.00

Coronation Square




   100.00


   100.00

Rent






   200.00


   100.00

Outstanding Invoices




   809.15




Audit Fees





   150.00


   150.00

Repairs & Renewals




   100.00


   500.00

Election 2011








   600.00

Chairman’s Expenses 







     50.00








________

________








  4499.15

  4890.00

Excess spending over income



  1879.15

Excess income over spending





    
     231.00
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